GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular meeting-----February 17, 1982

ATTENDANCE

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, K.E. McDougald at 7:06 A.M. with the following Grand County Water Conservancy District Board Members present: D.L. Taylor and William Hines.

Special Service Water District Board Members present: K.E.Mc-Dougald and Dan Holyoak.

Also present: Gary Wilson, Mark Page and one of his associates from Price, David J. Bretzke, Executive Director and Donna Jo Koskinen, Secretary.

The minutes of February 1, 1982 were not read since there was not MINUTES a quorum present. They will be read at the next Board meeting.

Friday, February 12, 1982, Mark Page and Brad Price came down to check the reservoir with Sam Taylor, D.L. Taylor, K.E. McDougald, and Dale Pierson. Two dikes were placed in the area to expose the crack. The area was dug out and the crack was 30' X 2'. The crack is not as bad as the first one. The crack is generally the same alignment as the last crack. Dave talked to Brad and he is going to talk to Larry Anderson about the best way to seal the crack. Larry Anderson suggested that we fill the crack with concrete, then sand, then place a plastic liner over the crack and then more sand on top of that. Brad does not like this idea. Brad prefers a clay liner. Brad and Larry are to make a decision Wednesday, February 17, 1982.

MARK PAGE RESERVOIR

There are 2 areas that are exposed. They are about 40' X 60'. D.L. Taylor suggested that we concrete and use plastic now instead of blanketing. If we blanket now, we may miss other leaks. Blanketing cost a lot of money, but may blanket the rest of the area in the near future.

CRACK

Mark Page discussed the water rights on the Mesa. He stated that he thought before the reservoir was built, that we were making good use of all the water in Mill Creek. Now that the loop road is opening up, a lot of pressure will be on culinary water on the Mesa. Development on the Mesa will affect the District water in the Valley for irrigation. The Div. of Water Resources is concerned about the Valley floor. Mill Creek and Pack Creek are both gaining streams. Recharge areas are from snow.

WATER RIGHTS ON MESA

Mark's proposal, at least for the Boards comments, is for any water to be developed on the watershed (surface or ground) is to file a water exchange application based on an existing water right, the application is based on a share of water or acre foot. In order to irrigate on the Mesa, you must have an agreement with GCWCD in order to drill a well. This agreement has to be renewed each year.

WATER RIGHTS ON

Mark suggested that the Board of Directors draw up a resolution pertaining to the use of the water upon the Mesa and the creeks.

RESOLUTION FOR WATER ON MESA

GCWCD REGULAR MEETING FEBRUARY 17, 1982 PAGE 2

Mark is to send the District some information on the details of his proposal. Also the Div. of Water Resources requires a list of everyone who gets a water right on the Mesa.

WATER RIGHTS ON MESA

Dave asked if the Board would approve paying Moab Irrigation Co. \$500.00 annually for expense in checking weirs on the La Sals weekly during the summer. William Hines suggested that we hold up on this. D.L. Taylor suggested that we work a cost sharing with Moab Irrigation Co. on this cost. William Hines is to check on this and get back with the Board.

MOAB IRRIGATION CO.

There were no questions regarding our Capital Improvement Budget for 1982.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT BUDGET FOR 1982

Line extensions for all 5 alternate bids was brought up before the Board. The Board agreed that the Moab Golf Course extension is the best line extension. K.E. McDougald suggested that we call all potential users of this extension and invite them to attend our next regular meeting to discuss the advantages of this line extension. Dave is to get all the information from the City that he can regarding the line extension.

LINE EXTENSIONS

K.E. McDougald is to call the head man of SCS to see what help financially they can give us.

SCS

D.L. Taylor stated that no committment can be made until the cost BLANKETING of blanketing is known for line extensions. K.E. offered to talk to Lyle Cooley, State Director of SCS, on line extension #1 and call potential users to come to a meeting.

The Board discussed the proposal from Del-Co Western concerning DEL-CO WESTERN Betty Schumaker and George White Wells. D.L. Taylor stated that this was a reasonable proposal. K.E. asked Dave to get in touch with John Zimmerman and talk to him about the updating of the pumps.

D.L. guestioned the replacing of the column pipe on George White Well. He did not think that a new column was needed. He also asked about the three additional stages on the pump of Betty Schumaker well: could be added to George White Well and Walnut Lane Well. Dave is to talk to John Zimmerman and then to Del-Co Western about this. D.L. reminded that George White said that the column is crooked on his well.

COLUMN PIPE ON GEORGE WHITE WELL

The Board discussed the Financial Statement for January. Dave explained the new financial report to the Board. The Board decided to wait until the next meeting to approve it.

JANUARY FINANCIAL STATEMENT

Delbert Oliver's water rights was discussed by the Board. He would like to transfer his water rights. K.E. suggested that the Board think about trading with him. This will be brought up before the Board at the next meeting.

DELBERT OLIVER

Mark Page told the Board about the LDS Church applying for a well LDS CHURCH permit. Dan is to check with Ed Johnson and invite him to attend the next meeting. The District may be interested in selling Walnut Lane

GCWCD REGULAR MEETING FEBRUARY 17, 1982 PAGE 3

Well to them.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 A.M.

ADJOURN

ATTEST:

K.E. McDOUGALD, CHAIRMAN

DAVID J. BREYZKE, SECRETARY